Referral Management Meeting with John Phipps


4th October 2006 
John Phipps, Richard Walker, Avi Gupta, Gerry Bulger

JP – following the DacCom Business plan, he was expecting the CAS to be up and running to weed out crap referrals

Didn’t happen

Need to kick-start practice quota of referrals

C O’C document (shown briefly to those present) was presented to WatCom

SBJ did not like it – figures and tables not comparative (per average 1000 patients)

Was basic numbers only

Refused to let it be circulated to practices

C O’C is now doing more work

PCT has decided not to have a practice quota in every specialty

Target practices’ top 11 specialities and concentrate on reducing referrals in these

However, this means that the 8% reduction overall, in all referrals, has to be pushed up to a 12% reduction in the selected specialities

JP – the new PCT is not as friendly as the old ones were (sic)
Dee Boardman been summoned to a meeting at Welwyn

The PCT is not going to get the projected savings of £1 million for the Dacorum and Watford UCCs because the activity has not been pulled out from the Trust

If the PCT pulls the activity out now, the Trust is guaranteed 80% of the contract price anyway
Anne Walker (new Chief Executive of the PCT) is “not interested” in either a ‘St Albans and Hertsmere’ or a ‘Watford and Dacorum’ approach

She wants a West Herts-wide approach

Monica Hough is doing work on reducing follow-ups (Trevor is leading on this for DacCom)

The consultants have suggested that:

If the only reason for the patient to attend for OPD follow-up is to receive test results, then these results should be forwarded to the GP

There were some strong feelings about this suggestion – John was told that:

· the clinic concerned should write to the patient to tell them the results and what they mean, with a copy to the GP

· the Trust needs to take responsibility for this

· consultants should close their own episodes
MMc
PS DacCom was promised that it would be given collated information from the referral sheets that the practices are sending in to Sandra Birch, but this has not yet transpired. I brought along Archway’s summary figures for the 20 weeks up to the end of September in the hopes of getting the ball rolling…….

